
Shippensburg Fish and Game Association 
General Membership Meeting 

May14, 2024 
 

Meeting called to order by President Bill Clough with pledge of allegiance and roll call of officers. 
 
The names of the nineteen potential new members were read. M-S-P to accept the new members. 
Minutes for the April 9, 2024 were and approved. 
 
Officer/Committee reports 
Treasurers report               General Fund             $39,510.11 
                                           Fundraisers Fund       $151,882.46 
Interest on the CD at Members 1st Credit Union was $635.15 for last month. 
M-S-P to accept the treasurers report 
 
Archery, Black Powder, Groundhog and Trap no reports. 
 
NRA -  The April 20th basic Pistol Class was canceled no one signed up.  The May 18th Basic Pistol 
class has four signed up for the class. Andy purchased a new battery for the AED unit. 
 
Old business- The new roof on the short range has been started. 
The walk in cooler was checked and is ready for June. A schedule to check the walk in cooler each year 
will be set up. 
The larger sinks for the kitchen are here and will be installed before the June drawing. 
 
June drawing- all dry goods are here.  Will check with the beer distributor to make sure all 
arrangements are correct. Helpers at the drawing will be given first chance to buy left over food such as 
hamburgers. 
 
Chuck Bowers president of the Letterkenny Rod and Gun Club was here to request a donation for the 
Wounded Warriors Hunt to have another blind for the hunters. He mention other organizations the have 
given donations to them.  Darrell will check with them to see what they needed. 
Motion was made to donate $5,000. 
M-S-P   
 
There will be a Tut wrapping on June 3rd at 5:30pm. 
 
It was pointed out that some one thought it was unfair to award $2,500 extra if the winner was present 
at the June drawing. The decision to do this was an incentive to get more people to attend. It will stay 
that way. 
 
Mike wants to send the Ferris to Nolt’s for repair. 
There is a soft spot at the 400 yard range that needs to repaired with sand and then slate put down 
 
The trap house has been repaired will be painted this Thursday. 
 
It was brought to the attention of the club that a numbered address sign at the entrance to the club and 
the numbering of the buildings has not yet been done. A new member Arron Thompson has volunteered 
to get the sign and numbers for the buildings. 



 
Why is there no hunter safety course being held at the club?  Andy will check with the PA game 
commission to see when one can be scheduled. 
 
Tonight 50/50 was $92 
M-S-P to adjourn 


